
St. Paul Catholic Center  
A Ministry of the Dominican Friars of the Province of St. Albert the Great 

     The Newman Center at Indiana University

March 5, 2023: 2nd Sunday of Lent

Mass, Confession, & Eucharistic  
Adoration Times
Weekend Mass
Saturday Vigil: 4:30pm 
Sunday: 8:30am, 10:30am, 12:30pm (Spanish), 	
	    5:30pm, 9:00pm

Weekday Mass
Monday-Friday: 12:15pm
Monday, Wednesday, Friday: 5:30pm
Tuesday, Thursday: 9:00pm
Saturday: 8:30am

Confession 
Monday-Thursday: 11:45am-12:15pm
Monday & Wednesday: 4:30pm-5:30pm
Tuesday & Thursday: 8:00pm-9:00pm
30 Minutes before all Sunday Masses

Eucharistic Adoration
Monday-Friday: 8:30am-9:30am

hoosiercatholic.org • (812) 339-5561 • 1413 E 17th St. Bloomington, Indiana 47408

Parish Office Hours
Monday-Thursday: 9:00am-6:00pm
Friday: 10:00am-3:00pm

Contact Us
Email: office@hoosiercatholic.org
Phone: (812) 339-5561
Facebook: @hoosiercatholic
Website: www.hoosiercatholic.org
Bulletin email: bulletin@hoosiercatholic.org



 Letter from 
Dear Parishioners,

	 When you read this, I will be out of the country. You may recall that last year 
I accompanied our FOCUS missionaries and several of our students on a mission 
trip to Lima, Peru. This year Fr. Reginald is accompanying a trip to Costa Rica 
(much to the joy of the large Tico population at the 12:30 Mass). I was not supposed 
to go anywhere, but a couple weeks ago I got a call from a missionary who served 
here as an intern last year. She and 4 other missionaries are leading a trip to the 
Dominican Republic and the chaplain they had lined up backed out at the last 
minute. I left Friday morning for Miami and we arrived in Santo Domingo on 
Saturday afternoon. What I know about the trip is that we will be spending the
week working with an organization that builds pumps and filters, ensuring the 
community has potable water.
	 There is a lot I can write about, but there is also a lot of unknown related to 
this trip. None of the other missionaries have been on a mission trip through 
FOCUS, so I am the one who seems to be asking necessary questions. For exam-
ple, during a phone call I had with the team director last week I asked about our 
accommodations. She responded, “Great question. I need to look into that.” I do 
know that we are staying in a hotel near the airport in Miami!
	 While there are a lot of unknowns related to this trip (the same was true in 
Lima), one thing I do know is that the community where we will be working has 
approximately 17 families as residents. They generally get a priest about one 
Sunday a month for Mass. I will be there working in this community for 6 days,
and will be able to say Mass in their native language each of those days. None of us 
know if they have had such an opportunity, something that we take for granted.
I have been a priest for nearly 26 years and have celebrated the Eucharist in many 
different situations.
	 However, I have never been to a place that sees a priest only once a month, if 
that. I think about our missionary Dominicans, such as Bishop Fenwick and 
Fr. Mazzuchelli (both of whom basically founded the church and the Order in the 
Midwest) who rode horses for miles and celebrated the Eucharist for communities 
who may have gone a year or so without the sacraments. This is certainly 
something to think about. I do not know how I will be received in this community, 
but I am looking forward to celebrating at least the Eucharist daily for a community 
that does not have regular access to it.
	 We take access to the sacraments for granted. For example, we have several 
hours scheduled for Confession every week. Students, residents, and members of 
the larger community are aware of this and know we will be there! During the rare 
times we must cancel Confessions, people understand that there
will always be another opportunity, perhaps that day. One fact is: there are 
communities around the world – even in the Americas – that do not have regular 
access to the sacraments. However, that does not lessen the need for Christ.

Blessed Lent to you all!
Fr. Dennis



Worship
Prayers for the Sick of Our Parish

Tracey Neumann, Zach Simon, Ok-Kyu Park,  Pat 
Meier, Donna Gentile, Anne Novak, Janet Harriet, Kelly 
de Souza, Dick Lubbehusen, Fr. Dan Atkins, Bob 
Wasick Sr., Pat Starkey, Tom Lenahan, Peyton Burnheart, 
and Bobby Burnheart, Janet Tosick, Demi Marie Schnorr, 
Roger Kraese, Julie Luella Anne Wertz, Talia Brown, 
Kathryn Marszalek, Kate Suarez, Stephen Fishel, Josh 
Matney, Catherine Dvorak, Norlan Zuniga, Bob Dunn, 
Mary Lou Paurazas, Zechariah Burt, Shirley O’Brien, 
Ben Berning, Juana Galicia Vaca, Plainsbull Family, Judy 
Simic, Marion Golarz, Jolene Barton, George Budd, Bill 
and Nancy Tosick, Chris Quinn, J.D. Campbell, Phil and 
Ruth Steman, Katherine Sanford, Iris Laughlin, Diana 
Zook Stanley and Wendy Perry.
Pray for them, and for all who are elderly, infirm, and 
homebound. 

If you would like to add a name to the prayer list, please 
contact Mary Reilly. 

Week of March 5
 
Saturday          4:30pm    † Barbara Snopek
Sunday          	 8:30am    † Kate O’Shea
		  10:30am  † Marilyn Kittredge
(Spanish)      	 12:30pm     Diana Zook Stanley
		  5:30pm       St. Paul’s Parishioners
		  9:00pm      Mathew Nureinburger
Monday	 12:15pm      Rodney Domer
		  5:30pm       Aaron Budd
Tuesday         	 12:15pm      Charlotte Cava
		  9:00pm   † Michael Ebel
Wednesday     12:15pm      Diana Zook Stanley
		  5:30pm        Ben Fried Lander
Thursday	 12:15pm       Juliana Brody                        	
		  9:00pm       Jill Macy
Friday		  12:15pm   † Linda Johnson
		  5:30pm    † Bill Timper man

Mass Intentions

Mission
St. Paul Catholic Center serves as the Newman Center and Catholic parish 
for the Indiana University community. We bear witness to the Gospel of  
Jesus Christ, celebrate the Sacraments, foster spiritual formation,  
evangelize, and serve those in need.

Sharing God’s Gifts
Year to Date Budgeted Collections (30 Weeks)
Collection:..........................................................$416,350
Year to Date Actual Collections
Collection:..........................................................$418,296
Difference:..........................................................$1,946		
			           
January  Budgeted Collections
Collection:.......................................................... $50,050
Actual Collections
Collection:.......................................................... $73,033
Difference:..........................................................$22,983	         

Thank you for your generosity!
Liturgy of the Hours

You are invited to join the Dominican friars in praying 
the Liturgy of the Hours. Morning prayer is at 7:30am 
and Vespers at 6:15pm Monday-Friday in the back 
chapel.



Campus Ministry News

Catholicism 101 

Are you interested in becoming Catholic or 
learning more about our Catholic faith? Please contact 
Deacon Ron 
(deaconron@hoosiercatholic.org) for more information. 
All are always welcome to attend! 

Sunday Suppers

Every Sunday, during the school year, after the 5:30pm 
mass there is a free meal offered for students. If you are 
a parishioner or student and would like to volunteer to 
help prepare a meal please email  
Cecelia Trueblood (ceceliat47@icloud.com).

Small Group Bible Studies

St. Paul Catholic Center offers Fellowship of  
Catholic Univeristy Students (FOCUS) bible 
studies to all undergraduate students. Please 
contact Lizz White at elizabeth.white@focus.
org for more 
information

St. Paul Catholic Center offers graduate and 
young adult small group bible studies. 
Please contact Fr. Reginald 
(frreginald@hoosiercatholic.org) for more  
information.

Student Parishioner Sign Up: 
Hoosiers’ Home Away from Home

St. Paul launched an exciting new program last Fall 
called Hoosiers’ Home Away from Home, which will 
match resident parishioners with St. Paul college stu-
dents. It is our hope the matched pairs will meet a few 
times each semester to support and encourage each 
other and share their life stories.
If you are interested, please email Annaliese Budd at 
albudd@iu.edu

Prayer Teams

There will be intercessory and healing prayer teams at 
Adoration from 7:45-8:45pm on Thursdays when IU is in 
session. Come pray with Fr. Simon and a FOCUS 
missionary.

Flame of Love Rosary

Join us for a Flame of Rosary and experience Our 
Lady’s real and loving advocacy in all the trials of life.
Every Friday, 4-5:00pm in the main church, 
near the Holy Family statue, followed immediately Holy 
Mass at 5:30pm.
Contact Collette Zumbrun at
Collette.FlameofLove@gmail.com

Stations of the Cross

During Lent, Stations of the Cross will be on 
Fridays at 6:45PM except for Good Friday (4/7). 
On Good Friday, Stations of the Cross will be at 
3PM

Announcing our new core team. 

Chris Horstkamp	 Jordan Seiler
Brendan Carey	 Liam McDonald
Olivia Wright	 Audrey Cleveland
Jillian Grzesiak



Parish Information & News
“Build Community. Encounter Christ. Spread the 
Gospel.” Program

Thank you to all parishioners who have completed and 
submitted your Commitment Card! We invite all faithful
parishioners to renew their annual commitment. As a 
friendly reminder, electronic giving is an easy, safe and 
secure way to support St. Paul Catholic Center. 
To set-up a recurring weekly or monthly gift or to make a 
one-time donation directly from your bank account or
credit card, please visit our website and follow the 
instructions. We are grateful for your support!

First Reconciliation and First Communion for 
St. Paul's Children and Families 

All St. Paul's families who have children in religious 
education at St. Charles are most welcome to celebrate 
First Reconciliation and First Communion here at St. Paul 
Catholic Center. 

To schedule a First Reconciliation, please contact Fr. 
Simon Felix. 

If you would like to celebrate First Communion here, we 
will have First Communion as part of the 4:30 pm Mass on 
Saturday, May 13. Please contact Fr. Patrick if you would 
plan to attend. 

Donations in Support of Relief Aid to Syria and 
Turkey

Following the devastating earthquake which struck Syria 
and Turkey on Monday, St. Paul’s encourages any 
donations that can be made as an online donation 
through the CRS website:
https://support.crs.org/donate/earthquakes 

If you have questions or concerns about these 
collections, please reach out to the Missions Office at:
tbrydon@archindy.org.

March 18th day of Reflection

On Saturday, March 18th , 2023, Deacon Ed Walker will 
lead a Lenten Day of Reflection titled “The Creed:
Understanding What We Profess.” The day will take 
place at Mother of the Redeemer Retreat Center in
Bloomington, IN, from 9:00 am to 2:15 pm. During this 
day of reflection, we will discuss why Christians have a 
creed and a brief history of the Nicene Creed. Then we 
will look at the Articles of the Creed pertaining to the 
death and resurrection of Jesus from a Scriptural, 
historical, and doctrinal view to help us better 
understand this liturgical season. Cost to attend is $25, 
and includes lunch. For more information, or to register, 
call (812) 825-4642 ext. 1, or go online to 
www.MotheroftheRedeemer.com.

Solidarity Fund for the Church in Africa

The collection for the Solidarty Fund for the Church in 
Africa will be taken up in parishes in the Archdiocese the 
weekend of March 4-5. The Church in Africa needs your 
help to form pastoral leaders who will cultivate the joy 
and faith in a new generation of disciples in the rapidly 
growing African Church.
Your generosity provides seminary training, 
communication programs and youth ministry in remote
territories. These efforts ensure that the faithful will have 
access to resources to help them grow as members of 
the Body of Christ. Special collection envelopes can be 
found on the table in the Gathering Space just outside 
the Church.
Thank you for your generosity!

Parishioner Tupperware
Tupperware next to the front desk in the gathering 
space needs to be picked up by next week or else it will 
be donated to goodwill.

St. Charles School Annual Fish Fry
St. Charles School is hosting its annual fish fry in the 
gymnasium from 5:30-9:00pm March 24
Come and enjoy an evening during lent featuring kids 
activities and a cash bar. Carry out available.
Tickets are $12 for Adults, $6 Children, 3 & Under free.

50+ Gathering

Please join us at our upcoming 50+ dinner as we gather to 
celebrate an early St. Patrick’s Day…
When: Saturday, March 11 at 5:45pm
Where: Higgins Hall
Please bring a dish to share, your own plates and utensils 
and your drink of choice. All who are 50+ are
invited to join us to share a meal as we gather in 
fellowship & friendship of our St. Paul Community.
Any questions call Bob or Debbie at 574-220-2561



Parish Directory
All emails end in @hoosiercatholic.org
Pastor/Director of Campus Ministry
Fr. Patrick Hyde, O.P………………. frpatrick

Assoc. Pastor
Fr. Reginald Wolford, O.P…………. frreginald

Assoc. Pastor
Fr. Dennis Woerter, O.P……………. frdennis

Assoc. Pastor
Fr. Simon Felix Michalski, O.P….. frsimon

Priest in Residence
Fr. Justus Pokrzewinski, O.P......frjustusop@gmail.com
Deacon
Ron Reimer……………... deaconron

Music Ministry
Tim Gregson......tgregson

Secretary
Mary Reilly………………….. mreilly

Front Desk............................................….office

Director of Mission Advancement
Tom Recker..........................................trecker

Business Office Manager
Tim Mercer…………………………….tmercer

Parish Pastoral Council Chair  
Rachel Levy

Finance Council Chair
 Renee Petrina

Pastoral Interns
Nicholas Fornarotto......nfornarotto
Bernadette Willson......bwillson

FOCUS Missionaries email ends in @focus.org
Team Director, Elizabeth White
Elizabeth White....elizabeth.white
Gabi Gorton....gabrielle.gianello
Gabby Hancock....gabrielle.hancock
Teagan McDermott....teagan.mcdermott
Connor Gorton......connor.gorton

Outreach Ministry
Marianne Warthan
     mariannewarthan@gmail.com
Deacon Reimer
     deaconron@hoosiercatholic.org

Inspired by the Dominican way?

The Dominicans promise to devote their lives to the 
four “pillars” of prayer, study, community, and 
apostolate. This means living and preaching the Gospel 
through their daily lives. 

The “Dominican Family” is an extended worldwide  
community of Friars, Sisters, and Lay Fraternities. 
St. Paul Catholic Center is host to a group of a  
Dominican Laity, the Chapter of Mary, Queen of the 
Most Holy Rosary. 

Is the Dominican way of life and spirituality right for 
you?  

We are men and women, both married and single, who 
work in support of the Dominican Community here at 
St. Paul’s, and in solidarity with Dominicans throughout 
the world. The Bloomington chapter invites others in 
our faith community to consider joining with them in 
following the example of St. Dominic and the 
Dominican saints.

If you are interested in finding out more about the work 
of the Dominican Laity contact Mrs. Mary Sue  
Veerkamp-Schwab, O.P. at 908-313-7233.

News Cont.

Eucharistic Revival 

Scandal, division, disease, doubt. The Church has 
withstood each of these throughout our very human 
history. But today we confront all of them, all at once. 
Our response in this moment is pivotal.

In the midst of these roaring waves, Jesus is present, 
reminding us that he is more powerful than the storm. 
He desires to heal, renew, and unify the Church and 
the world. How will he do it? By uniting us once again 
around the source and summit of our faith—the Holy 
Eucharist. The National Eucharistic Revival is the joyful, 
expectant, grassroots response of the entire Catholic 
Church in the U.S. to this divine invitation.

Sign up for the Heart of Revival newsletter today and 
learn how you can get involved: 
http://www.eucharisticrevival.org

Women’s Bible Study 

Women’s Bible Study continues to meet every  
Thursday morning from 10:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. both 
at St. Paul’s and on Zoom. We use the Ignatius Catholic 
Study Bible series purchased from Amazon. 
If you are interested in joining us and/or have questions, 
contact rkwhiteside@comcast.net.




